ATTENDANCE AT ARD MEETINGS BY PARENT ADOVCATES, ATTORNEYS

OR OTHER PERSONS INVITED BY THE PARENT

· Parents may invite anyone they wish to an ARD meeting (excluding members of the press).  This may include a friend, neighbor, relative, outside assessment professional, advocate or attorney.
· Parents are not required to give us advance notice that they are bringing someone to the ARD meeting.
· If a parent brings someone who serves in the role of an advocate, please contact Special Services to determine whether we need to reschedule the meeting for a time when a special education supervisor can be present.  We will make every effort to accommodate your ARD schedule so that such meetings are not seriously delayed.
· At the ARD meeting the parent’s support person may speak, if that is the wish of the parent.  It is recommended that the school address their comments to the parent.  Then, if the parent wishes to allow the advocate to speak for them, they may do that.
· Remember that we no longer vote in the ARD meeting.  Decisions are made by consensus.  There are really only two positions – the parents and the school’s, which is defined by the administrator present.  Allow the outside person to sign the signature page indicating that they were present.   Whether they sign that they agree or disagree with the decision(s) is unimportant.
· Any person who attends an ARD meeting is expected to maintain appropriate behavior.  This is true of our staff, of parents and of any person brought to an ARD by the parent.  Nothing less should ever be tolerated.
· Polite reminders of appropriate behavior are acceptable.  As a last resort, tabling the ARD and rescheduling to complete the meeting on another day is also very acceptable.  The advocate or attorney does not need to agree to table the ARD.
That decision is made at the discretion of the ARD administrator.

